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To:Lynne Bermudez;Ray Chesley;Heidi Gaffney 
Cc:Sue Winslow 
 
 
Lynne, 
 
The Village Shopping Center has a common septic system that serves the proposed dance 
studio space and all of the tenants within the center (except Gils Grocery).  It will be necessary 
for the applicant to have a Professional Engineer or Registered Sanitarian produce a 
letter/analysis documenting the septic design flow for the proposed dance studio.  The letter 
should establish that the septic flow from the proposed studio will not exceed the capacity of 
the common septic system based on the current uses within the shopping center.  Please have 
the applicants contact me if they have any questions.  Thank you. 
 
Gerry McDonald 
Topsfield Health Director 
  

 


